
From: Irine Katras
To: *CI-StPaul_LegislativeHearings
Subject: V & I Best Steak House
Date: Thursday, March 18, 2021 9:38:50 AM

Hi Marcia,

I just wanted to give you an update with everything we Have done at this point and wanted to
make sure that we are on track. So far we haven’t sold the side panels on the broiler that are
stainless steel that were requested. That ran us about $1000. We also have had Nardini come
out and give us an estimate and proposal on the fire suspension system. That will run us
around $2000.  I believe all of that should be done by the time needed.

I have also been collecting addresses from our customers and have also provided a report to
Jonathan Reisetter regarding all the employees we have and how much they make and how
and if they would be eligible as employees that are low income.

The one issue that I have been running into is that I had two more Companies come out to give
me bids on our hood. One of the companies that I chose was on an attachment that I saw
within our email threads regarding what the cost would be to do the project. So I really looked
into Faircon.  But I was just recently notified by Jonathan that I need to have a city approved
contractor bid. So that is throwing me behind a little bit as I am using the directory but have
been unsuccessful in searching for contractors that are approved by the city. I just reached out
to Jonathan to see if he could help me a little bit more with keywords to search through this
directory.
 
He has also asked me to go to the bank to see if we could get a loan for the project.  Which I
suppose I can do but I don’t have an official bid yet, I have not told Jonathan that I’m not very
comfortable with going to the bank for a loan as I was hoping to get city funds for this project.
We will already be paying out of pocket around $3000 for the side panels and fire suspension
system.  I just wanted to touch base with you and maybe have you pass this on to the right
person just to let you know what I’ve been doing and what I’ve been trying to accomplish and
to show that we are trying to stay on task.

I will include pictures of the side panels which I’m sure it’s the fire marshal that will really
want to see those. I did not know when our next phone meeting would be but I want to come
prepared to it more than I have been in the past and just needed some extra guidance as you
have all the notes from the meetings etc.

Thanks for your time
Irine Katras
V & I Best Steak House
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